
Safety Committee Minutes 
February 20, 2019 
1:00 – 3:00 pm 
Building 10, Room 110 
 
Attendees: 
Dawn Barth – Emergency and Risk Management Coordinator 
Jennifer Hayward-Facilities Management and Planning.  
Carly Policha – Facutly Representative, Health Clinic 
Luis Maggiori- Sustainability  
Grady O’Connor – Faculty Representative 
Marleena Pearson – Safety Committee Chair 
Nancy Schwoerer –Classified Representative 
JennieLynn Scott – Classified Representative 
Wendy Simmons – Employee Wellness Coordinator 
 
Bryan Burnette – SAIF Consultant 
 
1. Approval of Minutes 
January Minutes Approved 
 
2. Safety Training 

• Bryan Burnette from SAIF conducted the SIM-plicity office training module with 
committee members.  
 

3. Announcements 
• Policha reported that there are now self service bandaids available at the Health Clinic 
• Simmons reported she will be taking a Sabbatical spring term this year.  

 
3.Issues, Concerns and Discussions 

• Some employees have expressed concerns with the cleanliness of hand dryers in the 
bathrooms.  

o Concerns with noise and cleanliness 
o Hayward reported that tests have been done on air quality and noise and both 

are within safe ranges.  
 

 
 

  



 
 

 
4. Action Items    

WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 
Need to improved lighting 
near greenhouse 

Hayward   

 
 

 
 
 
Next meeting March 20, 2019.  

 


